
EDITORIAL

The World's Columbian Dental Congress.

There is no mistaking the zeal and determination of Brother Jona-
than, D.D.S., to make our great meetings in Chicago an immense
success. A splendid Executive Committee has been selected, and
they have behind them the good-will and the earnest sympathy of
every true dentist. It is impossible to say too much in favor of the
proposed Congress. We hope that Canadian dentists from Halifax
to Vancouver will make it a sacred duty to attend.

Stephen E. Globensky, L.D.S.

It affords us much pleasure to present the portrait of Dr. Globen-
sky, President of the Board of Examiners of the Dental Association
of the Province of Quebec, and Prof'essor of Dental Prosthetics in
the Dental College of the Province of Quebec.

Dr. Globensky was born at the village of St. Eustache in 1848.
He came to Montreal when quite young, and followed a complete
course of classics, after 'which he entered upon the study of dentistry
under the direction of Dr. Chas. F. F. Trestler. Under such a
master lie soon acquired sufficient knowledge to be awarded his
diploma in 1870, and finally became his partner.

In 1886 he was appointed one of the members of the Board of
Examiners, vhose treasurer he was for thrce years. In 1888 he
was chosen by the Victoria University as a professor in Dental
Art. He has always taken an active interest in his profession, and
was honored at the last election by the position of President of the
Board. In legislative vork his services have been most invaluable
in connection with his brother, the advocate of the Board, Mr.
Arthur Globensky. In the organization of the College he has
taken a leading part, and lectures in French on Dental Prosthetics.

During the French occupation of Canada, the great-grandfather
of Dr. Globensky was a distinguished army surgeon, and after 176o
remained to practise in the city of Quebec. In an old almanac he
vas classified, not only as a general surgeon, but as a specialist

under the title of " Blood Letter and Tooth Drawer," the extraction
of teeth being the only dentistry performed at the time in this
country. The President of the Board may therefore be regarded
as the lineal descendant of one who was perhaps the earliest dentist
of Canada..


